Principal’s Letter

Dear Parents,

I am pleased to share again here the recent development of the school. We are committed to
promoting the application of information technology for students’ self-learning in this cycle.
Apart from deepening students' understanding and application of IT learning, we have also
arranged relevant training for parents. A workshop called "IT Fun Day" was held in mid-March.
Enthusiastic response was received and nearly half of the parents of the school attended the
workshop. Through in-depth explanations by the professional instructor, parents and students
successfully created their own personalized e-books. The activity helped parents understand
and master the skills of using the students’ current learning software (Book Creator) and the
skills are to be extended at home.

After a public performance at Central Plaza before Christmas, the school choir will perform
again at the Hong Kong Flower Show in Victoria Park this Saturday. They will sing a song "Magic
Formula" composed by the music therapy instructors of the school. The theme of the lyrics
promotes inclusive concept and parents are invited to come together on the day to cheer for
the students. In addition, the music therapy instructors are arranging students and our staff
members to participate in a recording work. The recorded music CDs will be distributed to all
stakeholders to propagate inclusive messages in the community.

In response to the development of information technology, the popularization of mobile
phones and the wide application of social media, the school is planning to create a Facebook
fan page in order to enable parents and other stakeholders to keep up with the development
of the school and to achieve community and public education. School activities and the latest
information will be published regularly. The fan page is now in its internal trial phase. Parents
are welcome to give advice on the matter and it is expected to commence official operation
in the next school year.

The Family Day Luncheon is the annual large-scale activity of the school. It is also a time for
current students, alumni, parents and staff members to get together. In view of the increase
in non-Chinese speaking students and families in recent years, the event will feature
"multiculturalism and inclusive school culture" this year. Through the performances of
students and parents, booth games and special cuisines from various countries, participants
will learn more about the national culture and features of students of different nationalities.
The purpose of building an inclusive culture is to be achieved. | believe we will have a jolly
time and hope to see you on 26 May.

Wish you all a happy life!

Yours sincerely,
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Mr. Ho Ngau Fin

Principal
The Jockey Club Hong Chi School
22 March 2019



